
  
ALEDO ISD BOARD MEETING TEMPLATE 

 
 
 
MEETING DATE: August 16, 2021 
 
AGENDA ITEM: Consider Approval of Increase in Aledo High School Baseball and 
Softball Fields Synthetic Turf Contract 
 
PRESENTER: Earl Husfeld, Chief Financial Officer, Tyler Boswell, Director of 
Construction and Facilities, and Steve Wood, Athletic Director 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 

• Per Board Policy CH (Local), any single, budgeted purchase of goods or services 
that costs $50,000 or more, regardless of whether the goods or services are 
competitively purchased, shall require Board approval before a transaction may 
take place.     

• During the June 21, 2021 board meeting, the Board of Trustees approved the 
conversion of the Aledo High School baseball field and softball field from natural 
grass to synthetic turf. 

• After approval of this project, the District contracted with LandTec Engineers, LLC 
to conduct a geotechnical study of the soil conditions of these fields. 

• The results of this geotechnical study were shared with Paragon Sports 
Constructors, who determined that the soil would need moisture conditioning for 
the baseball field and softball field before the installation of the synthetic turf.  

• The correct depth and amount of soil moisture conditioning of the field base of 
these fields is very important to reduce the likelihood of “swelling” or uneven areas 
developing across these fields over time.   

FISCAL INFORMATION: 
Total cost of $144,835.00 will be paid from General Fund 199. 

 
ATTACHMENTS: 
Paragon Sports Constructors Scope of Work for Synthetic Turf Baseball Field and Softball 
Field Moisture Conditioning  
 
ADMINISTRATIVE RECOMMENDATION:   
The Administration recommends the Board of Trustees approve the scope of work 
submitted by Paragon Sports Constructors, LLC in the amount of $144,835.00 for 
synthetic turf baseball field and softball field moisture conditioning as presented.      






